

Parks and Recreation Department Lynn D. Sordel, Manager 4200 South John Young Parkway Orlando, Florida 32839-9205 Telephone (407) 836-7721 FAX (407) 836-7759

March 7, 1996

Cyndi Westra Save the Wildlife Inc. 26205 E. Hwy. 50 Orlando, FL 32709

Dear Cyndi:

We would like to take a moment to **THANK YOU** for supporting the St. Johns River Celebration on Saturday, March 2. As we all know, the planning and preparation for an outdoor event can only go so far before we all must cross our fingers and hope for the best. Unfortunately, this year the weather did not want to cooperate.

Despite the gloomy skies and impending rain, the celebration took place and river cleanup volunteers were not disappointed. With the help of our volunteers, we were able to provide a little sunshine with live music, free food and many educational exhibits.

By providing us with a display for the celebration, Save the Wildlife Inc. made a positive impact on everyone who attended the celebration. We hope that you enjoyed helping as much as we enjoyed working with you, and we'll be sure to keep you in mind when planning future events.

Once again, thank you for your assistance with this year's St. Johns River Celebration. Without your help, we would not have been able to offer our volunteers the quality event which we did. It is the help of organizations such as yours which make an event memorable. Thank you for your time and effort.

Sincerely,

Debra Gareau

Special Events Section

Orange County Parks and Recreation Dept.